MINUTES

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING

February 7, 2018
Cheryl Davis, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall, and said the opening prayer.  
In Attendance:

Council members: Linda Gregory, Joan Lechene, Cheryl Davis, Ron Haggerty, Rita Guest, Cathy Buquor and Chriss Lawrence were present. Phil Olekszyk was out of town, Christine Van Buren was ill and Justen Anderson was unable to make the meeting.
Ex-Officio Member:   Father Jim Cowles.  

Formation:  Father Jim asked if anyone had any questions regarding the church and bishop.  Linda asked why the Diocese makes the decisions on the Portico.  Father explained that according to Canon Law all the buildings and property operated by parishes are owned by the Bishop. Father Jim gave a very interesting report on requirements to be a Bishop, and what the responsibilities are according to Canon Law. The Bishop is in direct line from the Apostles, then priests and deacons. Bishops must be able to teach, govern and sanctify, they are the only ones who can perform Holy Orders and dedicate new buildings. First Timothy in the Bible is a very good source of information.
Approval of December Minutes: The minutes from the December 6, 2017 meeting were approved as sent out. The Parish Council had a Christmas Social on January 3, 2018 instead of a regular business meeting, therefore there are no minutes from January.
OLD BUSINESS:  

Follow up on Mark Molnar’s suggestions for security:  Linda contacted Mark regarding giving the code to the kitchen door to the Sheriff’s office.  Father Jim agreed that Linda will contact the Sheriff’s office with the code and whenever the code changes.

 Expanded Parish Bulletin Update:  Father Jim said the staff has taken on this project and the third page will be included in the bulletin for the first weekend in Lent.  The plan right now is to add the third page every other week.  He passed out a sample of the third page for the first edition.

 Facebook:  Rita reported for Christine that our Facebook webpage is increasing in followers from 38 to 62 currently. We have received three five star reviews.  Christine and Brandon have done a wonderful job on getting this up and running and the articles that they are posting are great!  
Columbarium:  Father reported we do not have any information as yet from Deacon Ed Handel regarding a visit. Deacon Handel has promised he will come. Father has seen him twice lately, but he did not say anything to him about it.  It was decided the Parish Council will send him a letter as this is very important to us.  We do have ashes that are waiting to be interred. Linda and Cheryl will work on this.

Parish Directory online:  Rita met with Michael and Debbie.  The information has gone into her computer, but it is not yet active.  We just need Father to approve the information and corrections, and be sure no children’s pictures or their names are listed per the diocese.  Deb will put the final version online.  After the second year, there will be an annual charge of $150 to maintain and monitor the site.
Portico approval:  Father reported that the Diocese has approved the revised plans. They wanted a peaked roof and Father suggested putting in a backlit smaller window at the top replicating the stain glass window in the front of the church.  Dixon Studio in Staunton will be doing the window.  We received a letter from Sylvester McClellan, Finance Council Chair stating:  The Portico was a point in case for funding during the Living Our Mission campaign and funds are available to be expensed for its completion.  The original approved capital improvement budget for the Portico for fiscal year 2017-2018 is $45,000.  The parish has been required by the Diocesan Building and Renovation Committee to use their architect’s approved concept in an updated design.  The new Portico design will now have an estimated cost between $110,000 and $120,000.  The BB&T growth fund has $192,000 available to be used for this project. A motion was made and was approved to follow Sylvester’s recommendation and use the growth fund for this project in this fiscal year.

Parish Retreat Speaker/Date:  Father asked to have this tabled until March.
Ministry Fairs:  Linda said there was no report.

Minute in the Church Series Purchase and Distribution:  Ron reported he would like to make this available for parishioners, but there is not money in the budget this fiscal year. He said he would be willing to make a donation for 50 sets ($200) to start us out. The books will not be provided to all parishioners, only those who indicate they would like them. Father Jim said we could make one book available each quarter, starting with “The Mass” for April, May and June.  A note would need to go in the bulletin.  Ron will send Parish Council a proposal on how this will be publicized and books made available to the Parish Council.
PARISH COMMITTEE AND EXTERNAL MINISTRY REPORTS:  
Faith Formation: Nadine McGrady, Coordinator of Religious Education, spoke to us about the problems in lack of attendance among our K-5 students. There are about 40 students enrolled, but only about 20 attend.  Many of the parents are not bringing their children to Sunday school. We see them for sacraments and then they don’t come again. Parents give many excuses for not bringing students to class. Families are very busy and Sunday school is not always a high priority. Nadine has a very hard time getting parents to respond to information sent out no matter how she sends it. 

All classrooms have been repainted and decorated to make them a cheerful, fun place to be. Those that come, enjoy it and have a lot of fun. The catechists use the books as spring boards, along with crafts and videos. She has had a hard time finding catechists and K and 1 are combined because no K teacher could be found. She has no parishioners willing to sub. Some classes only have one student at times. The catechists we have are great, but are becoming frustrated and she is afraid she might lose a couple of them. They do a great job in connecting class, church and home, but they only have the children for about 24 hours a year. We can only reinforce what they learn at home. The parents need to teach the children at home and live their faith. An important part of that is attending Mass as a family and bringing their children to Sunday school. Other groups use Nadine’s supplies, but she spends a lot of time cleaning up after them and putting things away. Children need to feel welcome at Mass, they have a short attention span and may get the wiggles.  Everyone needs to accept and welcome them. We were all children at one time, the children are our future, we need to embrace them. We all need to get involved. Walk through the hallway during Sunday school.  See what they are doing.  Offer to help. Pray for the program and catechists.
Nadine has considered whole family catechesis and is also considering doing either another catechist retreat or trying to schedule a whole parish retreat program to solve some of the religious education problems.

Parish Community Life: Linda reported that 260 invitations were sent out for the Senior Lunch and 115 people attended.  There was turkey, ham and all the fixings and there was a lot of help, 9 teens volunteered and got about $300 in tips.  The attendees enjoyed having the youth serve them. Everyone had a good time.  Cathy reported the Mardigras will be this Saturday following the 5:00 Mass.  She needs help with food.  Ana is doing the decorating and Cathy and Mike will be setting up the tables. There will be a DJ with plenty of wine, punch and food. There is no fee to attend.
Cheryl brought up the problem some members have had with getting bulletin announcements published. She reminded members to be explicit regarding when to run and content when sending bulletin announcements to Ann. Pulpit announcements must be sent to Ann separately, and TV announcements go to Nadine. Christine puts notices on Facebook. Always follow up on submitted items to be sure they are used.
Bread for Life:  Father reported there will be a reception for volunteers and honoring Bob and Susan Quinzel for their work in directing the Food Pantry, date and time to be announced.
Due to the long Formation and Faith Formation reports, the Social Justice, Neighborhoods, Finance, Charitable Gaming, Maintenance, and Technology Committee reports were tabled until the March meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Parish Council Elections:  Cheryl, Rita and Chriss will be finishing their terms on the Parish Council this June.  They will serve on the nominating committee to find people to run for Parish Council.  We hope to tap some of the younger members of the parish.  We need to post the list of nominees in the Commons April 1 through the elections. Elections will be the weekend of April 28th and 29th. An announcement asking for nominees for Council will be in the February 11 bulletin. A box for nominee names will be in the Commons beginning this weekend. Cheryl passed out a time line for the election process. Parish Council members were asked to think of possible nominees. They are to read the bulletin announcement to learn what the requirements are for nominees for Council.
Parish Council Budget: The Parish Council budget needs to be turned in by February 12. Parish Council is also submitting the Parish Community Life budget since there is still no Chairperson for that Committee. $550.00 will again be requested for Parish Council. Under Parish Community Life, the Wine and Cheese event, Senior Lunch, Mardigras, and International Dinner, will be the same as this fiscal year, $1,000 each. Parish Picnic will be increased to $1,500. Cheryl will ask to have the Western Night event included in the new budget as well.  
PASTOR’S COMMENTS:  Father Jim announced that Mike Foster is retiring as Facilities and Maintenance Coordinator on May 11th after 8 years of service.  We will need to advertise through the HR office of the Diocese for a new person to fill the 3 day/week position.  Father also informed us that there is a free Parish app that we can get for the parish. More about this at the March meeting. Fr. Jim also reported that a water pipe broke in the Fort causing $6,000 worth of damage which was covered by insurance.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Youth Mass Training:  Please attend the Youth Mass Training on February 25th from 5:30pm to 8:00 pm.
Parish Council Retreat:  Don’t forget about our retreat on June 2nd. Cheryl will talk with Nadine about the possibility of a joint retreat with Council and Religious Ed.
Next meeting:  Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 7, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Linda Gregory will give the opening prayer and Rita Guest will do the closing prayer.

Closing Prayer:  Joan Lechene said the closing prayer, and Cheryl Davis adjourned the meeting at 9:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted:

Chriss Lawrence, Secretary

